

26th January 2024.

Dear Parent/Carer

Re: National Finals Trampoline competition 2022 - Saturday 16th March 2024.

As I am sure you are aware, Roundwood Park Trampolining Squad achieved fantastic results at the recent zonal competition and 7 teams and 12 individuals have qualified for the National Finals. Your daughter/son has been selected to represent Roundwood Park School in this event on Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> March 2024. The competition is being held at The Telford International Centre, International Way, Telford, TF3 4JH. Having looked at various options for getting there, we find that costs and logistics dictate that we take the squad to Telford in two school minibuses, leaving school at 2pm on Friday 15th March 2024. They will return on the evening of Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> March 2024.

We will be staying in bed and breakfast accommodation at the Premier Inn Newport/Telford, Stafford Rd, Newport TF10 9BY. The cost of this trip is £86 and we require full payment no later than Tuesday 13th February 2024. Payment should be made via ParentPay. Can you also that confirm by Friday 2nd February 2024, whether your son/daughter will be participating in the trip, by submitting your acceptance below.

The cost of the trip including a contribution to competition entry fees, judging fees, bed and breakfast accommodation, insurance and travel by minibus, which, in accordance with the Governors' policy on charging, must be met through voluntary contributions. We will be having an evening meal at the hotel restaurant (Beefeater) and students should bring about £20 to pay for their meal and soft drink. We will be stopping at services on the return journey for dinner, so please ensure your son/daughter has money for this too.

A programme of the detailed times will be available nearer the competition. Parents/Carers may wish to attend the competition as spectators, and are welcome to do so. However, in that event we ask that you arrange your own travel and accommodation.

Spectator tickets and merchandise can be purchased from the BSGA website: <a href="https://www.bsga.org/events-rules/national-events/tra-finals-2024/">https://www.bsga.org/events-rules/national-events/tra-finals-2024/</a>

Girls are required to perform in their long-sleeved competition leotard, boys in red stirrups and black/red leotard. All students will need come to school on Friday 15th March wearing their squad t shirt and sweatshirt and plain black track suit bottoms or leggings. Please ensure your son/daughter has 2 pairs of clean white socks with no logos and some snacks and drinks for the competition on Saturday.

Thanks to all the parents that helped with recording at Zonals.

Yours sincerely

Mrs P Moxham Trampoline coach



